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Jetstar in the hot seat in the Federal Court over wheelchair access
Jetstar is in the Federal Court over a claim by a customer who was denied access to a flight because she required wheelchair assistance.

Sheila King has had post-polio syndrome since childhood. In 2008 she was involved in a car accident which resulted in 3 crushed vertebrae and 3 broken ribs. As a result she relies on a manual wheelchair. 

In August 2008 Ms King, a resident in Queensland, was a speaker at the Australian Rehabilitation & Assistive Technology’s “Creating value through Participation” conference in Adelaide. She booked her return flight from Adelaide on Jetstar. After booking and paying for ticket, Ms King was advised by Jetstar that she would not be able to fly, because Jetstar has a policy of not accepting more than two people requiring wheelchair assistance on any flight. As there was only one flight a day on Jetstar, Ms King was forced to rebook on another airline a greater cost.

In a claim commenced in the Federal Court, Ms King alleges Jetstar’s policy falls foul of the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 (Cth) and the Disability Standard for Accessible Public Transport. 

Ms King is seeking no personal outcome from this case- she simply wants Jetstar to change its policy.

Joanna Shulman, Principal Solicitor at the Disability Discrimination Legal Centre said the case raises important questions of access. “People with disabilities experience higher levels of unemployment and social isolation and access to transport is a major cause of this social exclusion.” 

The importance of this issue was highlighted in the recent Australian government report ‘Shut Out: the Experience of People with Disabilities and their Families in Australia.’ which recorded that “People with disabilities are still unable to access air travel in the same way as other members of the community. The inability or unwillingness of staff to assist travellers remains unresolved. The significant costs associated with pursuing a case through the Australian Human Rights Commission against airlines with significant resources at their disposal can act as a deterrent to achieving change through the legal system.”       

            

Ms Shulman confirmed the problem of access to air travel is endemic “we regularly hear from clients who have been denied access to transport, and unfortunately the airline sector has been particularly slow to embrace the principal of equal access”. 

“Airline discrimination is a daily experience for people with disability, and has been an issue for many years” said Therese Sands, Executive Director, People with Disability Australia, “And a great amount of effort is required of individuals to go through a complaints process.  Its time airlines agreed to national standards that would ensure people with disability had the same access to airline travel as everyone else in the community”.

Until National Standards are developed, we are relying on individual litigants like Shelia King to agitate the issue. Sheila King’s matter is back before the Federal Court in February.
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